



1200 New Jersey Avenue SE. Washington, DC 20590

July 6, 2016

Clarence M. Ditlow Center for Auto Safety 1825 Connecticut Avenue NW Suite 330 Washington, DC 20009

Dear Mr. Ditlow:

Thank you for your letter. The Administrator has asked me to respond.

The Fiat Chrysler unattended vehicle rollaway matter remains a topic of interest to the Agency. With respect to your interest in the investigation files for NHTSA defect investigations PE15-030 and EA16-002, public information will continue to be added to the Agency's website at www.safercar.gov as it is available.

In accordance with normal Agency practice, our website is frequently updated with additional information once personally identifiable information (PII) and confidential business information (CBI) is removed. This process continues after an investigation has closed. With respect to the Fiat Chrysler unattended vehicle rollaway matter, the NHTSA investigation has only recently closed and the Agency is actively working on redacting PII and reviewing CBI so that the remaining documentation may be added to the public investigation file. Additional information related to this matter will be added to our website once that review and redaction process is complete.

Again, thank you for your interest in safety.

Paul Hemmersbaugh

Chief Counsel

Sincerely.